From: Chesterfield Climate Alliance < <a href="mailto:chesterfieldclimatealliance@gmail.com">chesterfieldclimatealliance@gmail.com</a>>

Date: Sun, 13 Jul 2025 at 11:13

Subject: Any more for the Avenue Site Visit? Plus news from full meeting of DERbyshire

County Council

To:



## Firstly we have a few more places available for our visit to the Avenue Flood Storage site on Thursday 24 July at 6pm.

Jackie Lowe and Laura Bastow from the Environment Agency Environment Agency and Richard Ward from Derbyshire County Council will be there to answer your questions and hear your concerns.

We will meet in the car park. Please let me know if you intend to come by replying to this email. If you have already said you are coming, no need to respond again.

If you don't know how to get there:

The Avenue car park, first left off Hornbeam Drive if coming from Chesterfield

What3Words ///daily.remaining.taskbar Hornbeam Drive

Wingerworth S42 6FY

Take bus 51 from /church Way (stop H1) – there is a bus at 17.32. If coming from Chesterfield the bus goes along the A61 and the bus stop is after the roundabout with Hornbeam Drive, arrives around 17.44pm

https://bustimes.org/services/51-chesterfield-clay-cross-danesmoor

Or the Comet leaves New Beetwell st at 17.35pm

<u>timetable - comet - run by trentbarton</u>

Secondly at the full council meeting of Derbyshire County Council on 9th July several questions were raised about flooding and the new adminisration's approach to climate change

See numbers 7, 8, 11, 13 from the public and Cllr ed Fordham's 3rd question.

https://democracy.derbyshire.gov.uk/documents/s30967/Public%20and%20Member% 20Questions%20with%20answers.pdf

With best wishes and hoping you are not suffering in this heatwave,

Steph